

From: Charlotte Watkins 
Sent: 30 September 2013 16:05
To: Bob Neville
Subject: 13/01295/F Swalcliffe Park Equestrian 
Bob

I have no objections to the above proposals. The submitted ecological report is fine and I concur that the recommendations within it would be best practice. From an ecological point of view the planting proposals are all appropriate. 

I would suggest the following condition to any permission therefore:

K18     Ecology/Biodiversity Enhancement: Compliance with Submitted Details

The development hereby approved shall be carried out strictly in accordance with the mitigation details set out in section 4.2 of the Extended Phase 1 Habitat Survey and Baseline Ecological Impact Assessment submitted with the application, which was prepared by Cameron S Crook and Associates, dated May 2013. The outcome of the additional recommended checks/surveys and any further mitigation details required as a result of them shall be submitted to the Local Planning Authority for written approval.

            Reason KR1

The applicant should be aware this involves additional checks by an ecologist, timing constraints on vegetation removal and specific methods of working during construction.

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer
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